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coting Ninutes, Janwary 4, 2024

L spovsal mootng of the DS Npemgs Ranches HOA Boaat of Directors (HOD) 1o
Jovaiop the aninwal FIOAN Dudget amd prepare o the Mombonhap Mevting was calll
W AEJCE By IIQCuRIRECHOT (Vi Zoom) By Presadont Pand Notuka at 4020 PNL (NN,
Prosent alse ware Vive Pressdent Viugone Hlava, Secretany Bruee Hobsapple, reasueer
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2 agenda was proposad amd adopiad, devotad o the upeoming Anaual Membership
Movting, with items on the annual Budget, the Assexament Feey and preparations: b

I Docemdor 2023, @ e and invoioe Were sent 0 members i arreans informing them

pal at present there would be no penalty tor late paymeats but that their acconnts would
N handad over o the HOA Lawyer tor colloction: Several members responded.
reontiy | thioe mOmbRrs are i arears.

The President reportad that our 2023 taxes have tinally been tiled and that he has received
our yvearend financial reconds trom the new bookkeeper. He presented a table with the
NO23 proposad versus actual budget and pornted out that our legal and accounting costs
axevadad budget, but that the cost of mamtaming the roads was under budget and that our
revenue was shightly higher than expectad. Tegal costs were higher than budgeted (by
1487 bevause one mamber's lot went into toreclosure, but that also meant that the HOA
recoupad its losses (S4.304) at the aucthion, Accounting costs were 34,5348 over budget, but
the HIOA was toread o change our bookkeeper nudyear and to corvect tor problems with
our bookkeeping reconds, Qur msurance costs were lower than budgeted and the cost of
maintaining our roads was on budget. Our 2023 overall costs were $2, 848 over budget. The
Prexident then proposad a budget for 2024 closely resembling the 2023 budget. e
suggestad our annual Assessment Fee remain the same, at $150 per lot, The Board
discussad the figures and generally agreed to present this budget o the membership in
March at the Annual Membership Meeting, A motion was made to approve the budget and
ttwas passad unanimously.




Annual Meeting

The Annual Membership Meeting will be held at the Magdalena Fire Station. 700
East First Street. in Magdalena on March 2, 2024 at 11:00 AM. The President
shared an Agenda for that meeting which will be mailed to Members with the
invoice for the Annual Assessment Fee and a letter announcing the meeting. These
items will be mailed to the Membership in early February 2024. In addition, the
Secretary has gathered current addresses of HOA property owners (from Socorro
County) and sent those to the bookkeeper. The Year End Financials, the proposed
2024 Budget and the Meeting Agenda will be posted on the website, along with an
announcement of the date, time and location of the Annual Membership Meeting.
Internet is not available at the Fire Station, but we will try to provide WiFi
connection and post a Zoom link at the website

Rules and Regulations

The Vice President discussed a proposed Procedures Manual for future Boards. a
draft of which she had sent the Board prior to the meeting. She plans to present it
to the Membership at the Annual Meeting.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 5:17 PM (MST).

DATED January 16, 2024

Minutes presented by:

e

(Bnﬁa Holsa;%le, S%e”tary

e

Paul Kotula, President

Approved via email by Vice President Marjorie Hlava, Treasurer Leroy Bieber. and
Director Justin Karl.



